
Londonderry Cemetery Commission 

APPROVED MINUTES for Thursday, April 12, 2018 

 

Meeting was called to order at 7:02 PM by Danny Cobb. 

 

In attendance: Danny Cobb, Chair, Gary Barton, Maureen Cronin, Laurie Krooss Mullen. 

 

Absent:  Melvin Twitchell. 

 

Guests: Melissa and Duane Hart. 

 

Additions or deletions to the agenda: none. 

 

Minutes of last meeting: Gary Barton moved and Maureen Cronin seconded that the minutes from last meeting 

be accepted. 

 

Bills/invoices: The only outstanding bill is four corner stones from Mahar. 

 

Announcements / correspondence: Review of announcement regarding cleaning up of graves from the winter. 

 

Visitors and concerned citizens: none. 

 

Maintenance of cemeteries: Spring walk around currently planned for May 3rd if the weather cooperates.  

 

Sale of cemetery plots: None at this time. Discussion of timing of who is available for sales of plots in May. 

 

Old business:  

1) No updates at this time regarding a recent request made to the Commission.  

2) Maureen updates the Commission on ‘NEMRC’. Gary moves that we join the NEMRC system and to 

purchase the software for $300, Laurie seconds. Discussion. Maureen agrees to be in charge of it. 

Motion passes. 

 

New business:  

1) Danny shares a flier for the Spring VCA meeting on May 2 in Montpelier. Danny and Maureen are 

planning to attend.  

2) Danny raises the question of gravestone repairs.  Maureen and Danny will check out possible vendors at 

the VCA meeting on May 2. 

3) Stone wall at Middletown. Will be left alone for the moment. 

4) Largest project this coming summer: fence at Lowell Lake. Question is raised about logging project at 

Lowell Lake, and how close the logging will be to the cemetery. To be discussed more at the Spring 

walk around. 

5) Danny shares map and list of the old cemeteries.  The hope is to find these this summer. Gary mentions 

that we could have a GPS location on the cemeteries and add that to the map. Danny has some GPS 

locations, and we could add to that this summer. 

 

Adjournment at 8:05 PM. Gary moves, Laurie seconds. Meeting adjourned. 

 

NEXT MEETING: Thursday, May 3rd at Town Offices. Time to be determined. 

 

Respectfully submitted, Laurie Krooss Mullen 
 


